





September 29, 2018

Dear Membership,

Effective today, John Bitter has been removed from the Board of Directors and will no longer be with Santa Clara Swim Club. We realize that this may come as a shock to most of you, and please understand that there were solid circumstances that led to this decision. We are in the process of working with authorities and USA swimming has been contacted. We have gathered evidence that shows there has been a minimum of \$600,000 misappropriated funds from Santa Clara Swim Club. We are working quickly to determine the interim needs of the club and will have further announcements to the membership as possible.

We intend on holding a meeting to provide what we can on this difficult announcement in the near future.

Should you have any questions, please reach out to one of the Board Members.

Kind regards,

Niko Meadors
On behalf of the Board of Directors

Please feel free to contact any of the Board Members with any questions.

Board of Directors Santa Clara Swim Club

Kim Hawk: kimberlyahawk@gmail.com Niko Meadors: niko.meadors@gmail.com John Mullen: john@trainingcor.com

Arms Yongyuth: arms.yongyuth@gmail.com